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Isaiah 61:11     For as the soil makes the sprout come up and a garden causes 
seeds to grow, so the Sovereign LORD will make righteousness and praise spring 
up before all nations.            
Dear prayer partner, 
May you enjoy the first day of Spring on March 20th. May the Lord renew your 
spirit and mind as you enjoy His creation in this season.  In Mexico City, the sights 
of beautiful purple Jacaranda blooms can be seen everywhere from March to 
April. God is the one who makes things sprout up and seeds to grow at the right 
time; He is the greatest gardener of His kingdom work among the nations. We are 
merely the sower and the messenger of the Good News. It is the Holy Spirit that 
causes those who receive His salvation to grow and flourish. Pray with us for 
those who accepted Christ as their personal saviour to continue to grow in their 
pursuit of deeper spiritual life. Pray for new workers to His harvest field. 
 
Praise the Lord for your prayer! The Tuesday and Wednesday evenings online 
discipleship and devotional class facilitated by Anne is going well with three 
people attending regularly. Pray for Anne as she facilitates the lessons, and pray 
for the attendees that they would grow deeper in their understanding of Christian 
life.  
Betty and I continue to disciple XZ on Tuesday mornings and Wednesdays with TY 
at our home. TY is not a believer but she would sit next to XZ as we discuss the 
discipleship lessons. This past week we discussed about the Biblical perspective of 
marriage, TY expressed she likes what the Bible teaches about marriage. I also 
teach TY to improve her English level. Please pray for TY that her interest to know 
what the Bible teach would grow in her heart. Pray for divine opportunities to 
have a deeper spiritual conversation with her. 
 
As we anticipate our Home Ministry assignment in mid-July and trying our best to 
finish well for the next three months in Mexico; God continues to open doors for 
us to make new connection with new families. Two families joined us for a 
Saturday outing two weeks ago, but three other families showed up as they were 
invited by one of the family!! We had a great time chatting with them.  Pray for 
these new connections that would lead to deeper relationships with them.  
 
We thank the Lord for requests from four different churches to share at their 
online prayer meetings or Sunday preaching in March. We always felt encouraged 
as we share and pray with them. We do look forward to seeing you upon our 
return to Toronto this year. Pray for our preparations to transition back to 
Canada. Pray that there will be direct flights from Mexico to Toronto by June to 
book our return.  Pray especially for our health and protection from Covid-19 while 
in Mexico. 
In Christ-  Victor and Betty    

            
         Mexico tidbits    

   
Betty made a banana cake to 
celebrate Anne’s March 
birthday with the moms and 
tots at the park. It was fun!! 

   
Last Saturday, We were 
happy to visit Jonathan and 
Claudia the Mexican pastoral 
couple whom we worked 
with to plant a local church 
from last term. We gave 
them Spanish Bibles, books, 
ministry materials and Betty 
made some yummy goodies 
for their kids too. God bless 
this family. 
 

*Please continue to pray 

and support the Global 

Advance Fund 
That supports us in the field. 

Please indicate your support 

online/cheque for "Support 

of Victor and Betty Chin" 

(GAF)  

 
You could donate online at: 

https://www.cmacan.org/vbc/ 
or send your donation to the 

C&MA  in Canada office:  

        **New address** 

    2580 Matheson Blvd. E.  

Unit 101 

Mississauga, ON 

L4W 4J1 
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